
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes July 12, 2021 

=================================================================== 
          
Attendees: 

                   Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

                   Ken Kvacek, Committee Member 

                   Kathleen Hale, Council 

                   Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

 

The meeting was called to order at 9:25 A.M. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 

 There are three old mowers at the Service Garage that need to be disposed of with the 

exception of the tires. Those may be salvageable. 

 Graffiti on the Solon Road Bridge will hopefully be removed by the county in the near 

future. 

 A quote for pressure washing at Village Hall has been sought. 

 Filler material along the River is being allowed to settle. More will be added in the 

coming weeks. Heavy rain has not been helpful. 

 Dead tree removal is scheduled. The smaller dead trees at the end of the Village Hall 

parking lot will be removed by the Service Department. 

 The National Wild Life Habitat Sign will be replaced on Daffodil Hill. 

 

Old Business: 

 

 A milestone has been suggested for the Park. It would be placed under the new Park sign. 

Councilman Kvacek may be able to locate one from the original quarry. It will perhaps be 

requested by a letter from the Mayor. 

 

New Business: 

 

 The refurbishment of the Flag pole area has been discussed. A fund raising effort might 

be possible. 

 The fire pit in the Park is in need of improvement. The possibility of Eagle Scout efforts 

on the project was discussed. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 A.M. 

The next meeting is scheduled for August 9, 2021. 

 

Respectfully submitted by; Kathleen Esposito. 

 


